CARN BREA PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

SPRING 2019

“It is spring again. The earth is like a child that knows poems by heart.”
— Rainer Maria Rilke

Chairman’s Update

[

Let’s start the Updates with some good news! You will all have received your Council
Tax Notices recently and you may have spotted that the portion which is our Parish
Precept, has actually gone down by 4%! The reason for this is because this Council has
been able to exercise prudent control over its expenditure. There has also been an

| increase in new homes in the parish, which increases the tax base.

Treloweth Open Space

A little while ago, we highlighted the unsatisfactory situation regarding some dog walkers in Treloweth Open Space
who were not picking up after their dogs. Several local residents have worked with us to try and improve matters.
We are immensely grateful for their endeavours. Things are getting better, and cleaner. The Council have now had
‘dog poo bins’ erected at each exit and soon we will install two machines providing ‘poo bags’. Thank you to
everyone who has worked hard to make the park cleaner and safer.

Four Lanes Traffic

The Council is continuing to support Four Lanes Cllr Robert Hendry CC/Parish Councillor in his campaign to calm and
|| moderate traffic as it passes through Four Lanes. Robert has a number of proposals to tackle this very real difficulty
| and we are working with him to persuade Cornwall Council Highways to take effective action.

Highways success story

With the support and co-operation of ClIr Philip Desmonde CC (Pool/Tehidy), we have arranged for Highways to
place yellow lines in Gas Lane, Tolvaddon. This is the access road into the new development on Tolvaddon Road
which contains Costa Coffee, KFC, Travelodge and Marston’s The Copper Coast. Severe traffic congestion in Gas Lane

' was occurring and Highways have agreed to create an emergency scheme to alleviate the problem. Grateful thanks
to Highways and to Clir Desmonde.

Visit the Carn Brea Parish Council website for information on our Council meetings and events, to browse
previous copies of this newsletter and to look at the Carn Brea Parish Book of Remembrance.

www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk

If you have an article or information you would like to see in this newsletter, please contact the editor:
Florence MacDonald - 07805 148959 - florenceelizabeth87 @gmail.com
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. Carn Brea in Bloom j8

Are you green fingered? A plant whisperer? Is your garden neat and orderly, wild and whimsical or an
exotic adventure? If you think you have what it takes, why not enter our annual gardening competition.

There are categories to suit all ages and gardeners — planters, sunflowers, small, medium and large gardens||

and more!
| To find out more and obtain an entry form, please contact Carn Brea Parish Council.
|| Phone: 01209 313014

11
1 Email: carnbreapc@btconnect.com

' Or why not drop in? Treloweth Community Hall, Moorfield Road, Pool, TR15 3QB

il *Closing date for application is the 30" June 2019*

Happy Gardening!

Congratulations Cornwall Animal Hospital!

|| Carn Brea Parish Council are delighted to award a grant of £400 to the Cornwall Animal Hospital in

|| Treleigh. The charity currently serves over 3,500 clients, covering 2/3 of Cornwall and providing quality
|| care for all animals, regardless of wealth or income. Whilst the hospital currently offers a wide range of
care, it plans to become a centre of excellence that can provide all the services an animal could need.

'| Their exciting plans include a hydrotherapy pool, treadmill and space for veterinary training and they
hope to complete the new building by the end of 2020.

To make a donation, please visit: www.cornwallanimalhospital.org

! If you are part of a community group or charity and would like to apply for a grant from Carn Brea
|| Parish Council, please visit our website to download the form.

www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk Council Info > Parish Council Grants.




NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN - UPDATE Carn Brea Parish

Look out for communications coming through your door

> S Neighbourhood Plan
displaying the Steering Group logo, shown here on the right

Your Neighbourhood Development Plan Update!

After months of hard work and revision, the Carn Brea Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering
Group have produced a detailed questionnaire to get your opinions on a wide range of issues, and it will be
arriving (or may have arrived!) on your doorstep. This is a significant milestone, as your responses will form
the basis for the policies, which will form the Carn Brea Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan. Please
take time to complete and return it, and also talk to your neighbours and family and make sure they have

completed the questionnaire too —there is a prize draw!

The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group have also been exploring creating development boundaries in
certain parts of the Parish. Consultations have so far taken place with the residents and landowners of
Tregajorran, Carn Brea Village, Carnkie, Piece and Bowling Green. In general, development inside the
boundary will be seen as favourable, subject to the usual planning rules, regulations and permissions.
Outside of the boundary, any development will not normally be permitted — it would have to adhere to
exception site rules. There are pros and cons to having development boundaries so this has been an
interesting time, consulting with residents and landowners.

Members of the Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group and additional volunteers have also now
received training on Local Landscape Character Assessment. Those trained are now able to assess the
unique characteristics of different parts of the Parish. This information can then be incorporated into the
policies which make up the plan. We are hoping for some good weather to get assessing in!

If you have any questions about the Carn Brea Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan or would like to
get involved, please contact Angela Blakeway either by phone 07811849525 or by email
a.blakeway2018@gmail.com

New Councillor — Jacquie Ducker!

Carn Brea Parish are pleased to welcome to the team our newest councillor for Four Lanes, Jacquie Ducker.
Jacquie lives in Four Lanes and has children at Pencoys Primary School and Pool School. She is already getting
herself involved in Parish Council life, attending meetings and helping out with our Annual Gardening
Competition.

If you would like to get in touch with Jacquie, her contact details are on the back page along with all our other
councillors.




Our Parish area is covered by three different
Cornwall Councillors:

Clir David Ekinsmyth

Cornwall Councillor for lllogan Division

6 The Woodlands

Tehidy Park

Camborne

TR14 OTW

07811 114971
david.ekinsmyth@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk

Clir Philip Desmonde
Cornwall Councillor for Pool and Tehidy Division

The Coppice

Parklands

South Drive

Tehidy

TR14 OEZ
philip.desmonde@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk

Clir Robert Hendry

Cornwall Councillor for Four Lanes Division
Post Office & Stores

Four Lanes

Redruth

TR16 6PY

01209 215052

07890 841511
robert.hendry@cornwallcouncillors.org.uk

Carn Brea Parish Councillors:

East Hill Ward
- Clir P Holmes - 01209 714275
Dens-A-Deffro, 78 Tregea, Beacon, Camborne TR14 7SU

Tolgus Ward
- Clir R Drew (Chairman) -01209 219914

Email: rgdrew66@yahoo.co.uk
Aalsmeer, West Tolgus TR15 3TN

Barncoose Ward
- Clir CEN Bickford - 01209 719533
Sycamores, 12 Rosewarne Mews, Tehidy Road, Camborne
TR14 8LN
- Clir CJordan - 01209 313220
Email: chrisj1965@tiscali.co.uk
8 Harrison Gardens, lllogan TR15 3JR
- Clirp Sheppard - 01209 710079
Email: peter@drillserve.com
Riviera, Lighthouse Hill, Portreath TR16 4LH
- Cllr D Wills — 01209 217787
~ Sinlea, Higher West Tolgus, Redruth TR15 3TP

Four Lanes Ward
Clir J Ducker — 07522 601185
Email: clir.iducker@outlook.com
4 The Square, Four Lanes TR16 6PZ
- Clir R Hendry — 07890 841511
Email: roberthendry885@btinternet.com
Post Office & Stores, Four Lanes TR16 6PY
Clir F MacDonald — 07805 148959
Email: florenceelizabeth87 @gmail.com
17 Loscombe Road, Four Lanes TR16 6QA
- Clir R Shepherd - 01209 218468
Email: councillorshepherd@hotmail.com
4 Opies Row, The Lane, Pencoys TR16 6LU
- ClIr Jack Trevena - 07919 158006
Men Pluw, Blue Stone, Four Lanes TR16 6QU

Pool Ward
- Clir D Cousins — 01209 715358
Email: diana.cousins@yahoo.co.uk
34 Station Rd, Pool TR15 3QG
- ClIr P Cousins — 01209 715358
34 Station Rd, Pool TR15 3QG
- CllIr B Fielder - 01209 216661
Email: Barbara.knitcraft@yahoo.co.uk
Knitcraft, 25 Fore Street, Pool TR15 3DZ
- Clir N Miles - 07415 628628
Email: ndmcbpc@gmail.com
Green Gables, 60 Meneth Rd, Beacon Fields, Camborne
TR14 7BT
- Clir M Moyle (Vice-Chair) — 01209 214381
Email: m.j.movle@btinternet.com
33 Moorfield Rd, Pool TR15 3QB J

Useful contact humbers

adult or a child) - 0300 1231 116

e Social care emergencies (request help for an

e Council Housing emergency repairs -
03001234 161

e Highways emergency (report urgent or
hazardous issues) - 0300 1234 222

e Report flooding or drainage issues on
public roads - 0300 1234 222

other nuisance issues - 0300 1234 212

e Antisocial behaviour including noise, waste or

e Fire and Community Safety -
0300 1234 232

0800 230 0561

e South West Water - to report a water leak

e Western Power - to report a power cut
phone 105 or 0800 6783 105

e (Citizens Advice - 03444 99 41 88

e Valued Lives - Mental Health Crisis
Service — 01209 901438




